Disclosure Document

Mr. Finlayson’s Fourth Grade

Please read the following Disclosure Document, which outlines important information pertaining to your child’s fourth grade experience. Please sign, and return this page to school, indicating your understanding of its content. In addition, please take a quick moment to fill out the parent survey on the back of this sheet to better help me learn about your child.

Student’s Name______________________________________________

Parent’s Signature____________________________________________

Student’s Signature___________________________________________

Disclosure Document

Alpine Elementary 4th Grade

Mr. Finlayson

Dear Parents,

Welcome to the fourth grade! I am happy to be a part of your child’s education this year and anticipate success and progress! This Disclosure Document will outline the student requirements for the year.

ABSENCES & TARDIES:  Each day in fourth grade we build upon the day before. If your student is absent, work will be expected to be made up. They will have two days for each day absent to make up work and tests.  If absent more than three days, please call and make arrangements to receive the work that your student has missed.  It is the student’s responsibility to complete and turn in missed work.  We conduct most of our business and announcements first thing in the morning, so if your child is tardy he/she will often miss important instruction.  If tardy, your child will be expected to make up what they missed.  All absences and tardies are recorded in the student’s records.  Notes from home explaining absences and tardies should be sent to school with the students.  Please work with your child to get them to school on time.

OBJECTIVES:

1. Build and reinforce a positive self-image in all students.

2. Provide learning experiences for each student to promote high achievement and accelerated academic growth.

3. Complete the objectives of the Utah State Core Curriculum and Alpine School District Guidelines.

4. Develop a close working relationship between parents, students, and teachers.

5. HAVE FUN!!!

DISCIPLINE:  We will follow the Alpine Elementary Discipline Plan.  Each student is expected to act responsibly and respectfully, to complete class work, and to contribute positively to the classroom environment.  Rules and consequences will be discussed in class on the first day. Students are responsible for their own choices. Parents will be notified of any serious or chronic problems.

GRADING POLICY:  Grading policies will comply with district guidelines.  Scores will be taken during the grading period and averaged as percentages. Grades will be marked as follows:

93-100%  A


83-86%  B


70-74%  C

90-92%    A-


80-82%  B-


65-69%  C-

87-89%    B+


75-79%  C+


0-64%    N

Please ensure I am made aware of any difficulties your child may be experiencing with the curriculum/assignments so I can give them any additional assistance they may need. Grades may be accessed on the Internet using your student’s Power School ID number and password.  Major assignments and tests will be graded and returned to the students 2-3 days following the due date.  Credit will be deducted off any work that is late.  Additionally, students will at times, trade papers with a neighbor to correct them or often correct their own work.  If you have a concern regarding this grading procedure, please let me know.

HOMEWORK:  Each student is responsible for completing daily assignments and homework. Credit will be deducted from late homework.  Please help your student be responsible for completing and returning homework as assigned.

READING:  Reading skills, literacy concepts, research skills, and vocabulary will be taught using Rigby Reading and novels. Students will be expected to read at least 20 minutes a day outside of class.  They will be given a folder to record reading and parent/guardian signatures.  They will also be required to complete one book report a month on a specified genre for that month.  These book reports will constitute approximately 25% of their grade. At the beginning of each month, a book list for the selected genre will be sent home and found in their reading folders.  This will be a list of recommended titles, not required books.

Monthly Genres

September-Realistic Fiction
October-Sci Fiction/Mystery
November-Folklore/Fairtales December-Informational
January-Fantasy

February-Biography


March-Historical Fiction
April-Poetry


May-Free Choice
MATH:  Math skills are taught using the McGraw-Hill/My Math basal math program.  There will be math homework each night.  Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions regarding math homework.

ART/COMPUTERS/MUSIC/P.E.:  Skills in each of these areas will be developed with respect to the Utah State Core Curriculum.

SOCIAL STUDIES:  Fourth grade is a time to study Utah’s geographical features, history, industries, various cultural groups, and government..

SCIENCE/HEALTH:  We will improve our basic science skills while studying Utah’s plant and animal life, the water cycle, rocks, minerals, soils, and weather.  In Health, we will learn to be responsible, develop positive habits, and learn about disease prevention.

HANDWRITING:  One of our purposes this year is to improve cursive through spacing, letter formation, size, and speed.  During the fall, we will be reviewing cursive.  Then, beginning in January, all work, including homework, will be done in cursive.

SCHOOL SUPPLIES:  All basic paper and pencil supplies are provided for the students.  However, there are some materials that they will need to bring from home.

1. Dry Erase Markers

2. Colored pencils

3. Extra pencils

4. An old sock to be used as an eraser on white boards

5.   Pencil Box

Please do not send pens of any kind. Work is to be completed in pencil.  Toys of any kind are inappropriate, and will be kept by the teacher to avoid distraction.

BOOK ORDERS:  Throughout the year, book orders will be sent home.  If you choose to order books, please send ONLY CHECKS, as we cannot accept cash.  Checks need to be made out to Scholastic.

DONATIONS:  This year we are asking for one-time cash donation of $20 dollars to help cover the cost of each students “Scholastic News Magazine” for the year, field trips and class projects. Please send this as soon as possible.

I am very appreciative of parents who are able to spend time helping in the classroom, but realize that not everyone is able to do so. I have included a “wish list” of items, found at the end of the Disclosure Document, which will be used during the year for those who want to help in other ways.  Parent involvement makes all the difference in creating a wonderful classroom. If you are willing and interested in volunteering in the classroom, please let me know. I am very excited about this school year and the opportunity to work with you and your child!  Please feel free to contact me at the school or directly through e-mail.  My e-mail address is pfinlayson@alpinedistrict.org 

Thank you and I can’t wait to get started!

Mr. Finlayson

Wish List

Hand Sanitizer

Copy paper

Bags of wrapped candy
Notebook paper (lined)

Ziploc bags


Pencils

Colored Pencils

Dry Erase Markers

Sharpie Markers

Glue sticks

Ink Cartridges  

Boxes of Kleenex





(HP920)







